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Supplemental News Release 

2016 Kenai River Federal Subsistence Gillnet Fishery 

Based on numerous inquiries from the public, the Federal Subsistence Board (Board) is 

providing more detailed information concerning the recently authorized 2016 Kenai River 

Community Gillnet Fishery.  This announcement supplements the information in the News 

Release issued by the Board on July 28, 2016. 

The Board action, which led to the execution of this gillnet fishery, occurred in response to an 

Emergency Special Action Request.  The Board labeled this fishery as “Experimental” for the 

2016 season only, which means that the authorization from the Board to utilize a gillnet in the 

Moose Range Meadows portion, of the Kenai River drainage, within the Kenai National Wildlife 

Refuge, has an expiration of 60 days or less, or until the fishery season closure date of August 

15.  

The Federal subsistence community gillnet fishery is primarily for the harvest of Sockeye 

Salmon.  The gillnet is an additional method and means which can be utilized in an attempt to 

attain the previously authorized federal annual harvest limits for Sockeye, Chinook, Coho and 

Pink salmon.  Although not the primary focus of this gill net fishery, any Rainbow Trout and 

Dolly Varden which are incidentally caught may be retained.   Federal regulations currently 

allow for the retention of up to 1,000 Chinook salmon in this fishery.  The proponent of this 

fishery requested, and the Board approved, a lower harvest limit of 50 Chinook Salmon for 2016.  

If and when 50 Chinook Salmon are incidentally caught prior to the season closure of August 15, 

the community gillnet fishery will close immediately. 

Additional information on the Federal Subsistence Management Program may be found on the 

web at www.doi.gov/subsistence or by visiting www.facebook.com/subsistencealaska. 

Missing out on the latest Federal subsistence issues?  If you’d like to receive emails and 

notifications on the Federal Subsistence Management Program you may subscribe for regular 

updates by emailing fws-fsb-subsistence-request@lists.fws.gov. 
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